
 

 

 

Consultation request for the determination of the novel food status 

under Article 4 (2) of Regulation (EU) 2015/2283 on novel foods 
 

 
Recipient Member State 

Norway, the Norwegian Food Safety Authority 

 

Name and description of the food in question 

The request concerns bone powder (CalGo®), produced from the bones of Atlantic salmon 
(Salmo salar). The bones are milled into bone powder, which consists of calcium >19% and 
phosphorus >9% in the form of calcium hydroxyapatite, and collagen protein 25-37%. 

The intended use is to provide supplemental calcium in the form of calcium hydroxyapatite as 
well as phosphorus and protein. 

 

Status 

Not novel 

 

Reasons statement 

Competent authorities of the EU Member States and the European Commission were 
consulted. 

Based on the available information, there is evidence that bone powder produced from the 
bones of Atlantic salmon (Salmo salar) has been used for human consumption to a 
significant degree within the European Union/European Economic Area before 15 May 1997.  
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